
 

 

 

 

  

          LAUREL LANE NEWSLETTER 

         Friday 6th October 2023 – Issue No 4 
 
 Executive Head Teacher – Mr C Cole               Head Teacher - Mrs S Voisey          Safeguarding Lead – Miss A Walton 

 
 
 

The school office is open 8.15 am to 4.00 pm each school day. 
 

Next week is menu week 1 
 

Our main reception seems to have gotten very busy at the start and the end of the school day and can sometimes be very crowded 
and noisy, which makes it difficult for our staff to hear on the telephone or even during a face to face conversation. If you are able to 
have your queries dealt with by phone, we would be very grateful if you could please call during the school day or send an email to the 
school; laurellane@fraysacademytrust.org 
 
Thank you to those who were able to make it along to our SEND coffee morning on Thursday. We hope that you found it both 
enjoyable and informative.  
 
Next week we have two school trips; Year 2 are going to the canal and Year 3 are going to Northala Fields in Northolt. Fingers crossed 
for dry weather for them and we hope they have a great time whilst learning. 
 
A reminder that our Parent consultation with your child’s teacher is taking place on Thursday 19th October. If you have not already 
done so, please contact your child’s teacher to make an appointment. If you are unable to attend on that day, please contact the 
teacher direct, or our office team who will happily pass on a message to the teacher to make an alternative appointment. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 

 
 
 
 
  

Above and Beyond Students 
Congratulations to the following children for going above and beyond. 

They have earned a special treat! 
 

1AK – Chemutai    1DS – Theo      
2LW – Nelson    2ME – Aanay     
3HN – Navtej         3SH – Eddie    
4AM – Daria                4TS – Liyana 
5OR -  Iman     6EG - Ilham 

 

 

       
     
           Weekly stats: 25th September to 1st October 2023 

Class Active Players Most Improved 
1AK 0% (0%) No Players 

1DS 9% (0%) No personal 
improvements achieved 

2LW 30% (-21%) Halima 

2ME 17% (+4% Ramisa 

3HN 15% (+3%) Ahmad 

3SH 24% (0%) Aman 

4AM 100% (+57%) Akshat 

4TS 100% (0%) Tommy W 

5OR 31% (0%) Zoha 

6EG 95% (+3%) Ellis 
Congratulations to Ebenezer 4TS – a total of 8 hours and 13 
minutes this week! 
Well done Year 4 for 100% participation! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Well done to the following children for the most 
minutes dedicated last week 

 

Name Class Minutes  Total Class Minutes 

Aman** 3SH 181 868 

Asila 2LW 148 352 

Ramisa 2ME 334 334 

Zoha 5OR 70 254 

Yazir 6EG 62 174 

Saleha 4AM 79 117 

Shreya 3HN 62 116 

Fatima 4TS 44 94 

 
**2nd week in a row 
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HOUSE POINTS:       

02/10/2023:    Blue – 401       Red – 351     Yellow – 525     Green – 569 

 

    

October:        November:     

         17th Children in Need     
10th Y2 Trip to the Canal  
10th Get Britain Talking Day 
11th Y3 trip to Northala Fields        

19th Parent Appointments with Teachers    December: 

20th Individual and Sibling School Photographs    11th Nasal flu vaccinations    
23rd to 27th – Half Term break – school closed    19th School Disco    
30th – School opens       21st Term ends – school closes at 2pm  
      
 

Attendance Matters 

Attendance for w/c 25th September = 96.23% 

Best Attendance for last week – 3SH with 97.2% 

Last week 93 children were late into class. 

 
Please make sure your children are inside the school building by 8.40am (8.45 for Reception classes). If you are 
struggling to get your child into school on time and would like some help, please contact the school office 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Pupil Absence & Appointments 
 

You will be receiving absence notifications via IRIS Software Group. 
IRIS Reach provides contact numbers that are unique to our school, these are: 

 
 Absence Alert Text Number 07908677175 : Please use this mobile number to send absence text and reply to  

absence alerts by text. 

 Absence Hotline Number 08448362095 :  this should be used for calls only. 
Parents can press option 1 to leave an automated message. 

Automated Absence Call – Once answered an automated message will prompt you to answer questions relating to your 
child’s absence. 

 

PLEASE ADD THESE NUMBERS TO YOUR CONTACT LIST 

 

Evidence should be sent to attendance@fraysacademytrust.org 

 
Appointments – We understand that it can be difficult to get a G.P appointment at the best of times but please try to obtain appointments 
for yourself or your child outside of school hours. Being late into school or leaving early disrupts their day and can hinder their learning. 
We will require evidence of the appointment if it falls within the school day or the absence cannot be authorised. 
 
Sickness – If your child has vomiting or diarrhoea, please do not send them into school. Please allow 24 hours after the vomiting has 
stopped before they return and 48 hours for diarrhoea. Because it can be difficult to obtain a G.P appointment, you might find that your 
local pharmacy (chemist) can offer help and over the counter medications that could save you from needing a doctor.  
 
Medication in school – If your child requires medication more than 3 times a day, please bring it to the main school office to hand over the 
medicine and complete a permission form. Please do not give the medication to the class teacher and under no circumstances should you 
allow your child to bring medication to school themselves. If you are in any doubt whether they should be in school, please click on this 
link for more advice; https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 
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Autumn / Winter is coming….. 
  

If your child has asthma and a preventative inhaler (Beige/ Brown/ Orange/ Red/ Purple/Pink) please make sure it is being 
taken regularly EVERY DAY even if your child is well as we are heading towards the most troublesome time of year for 

children with asthma. 

  

If your child uses an inhaler or Epi-Pen please make sure that the school is aware by 
contacting Mrs Knight – mknight@fraysacademytrust.org 

 
For children diagnosed with Asthma, we need a blue inhaler and spacer and for Anaphylaxis an Epi-Pen and (if prescribed) an 

antihistamine in school at all times for them – these will be kept in their class and taken with them should they leave class 
for P.E, assembly, school trips or anytime that they may be out of class for a time.  

 
If you are unsure, please contact Mrs Knight. 

  

 

 

mailto:mknight@fraysacademytrust.org

